
 
SCAN-Kawartha 
 
August 1, 2024 
 
Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON 
M4P 1E4 
registrar@oeb.ca 
 
Dear Ms. Marconi, 
 
I am writing on behalf of the Kawartha chapter of Seniors for Climate Action Now. Our goal is to 
prevent more climate catastrophes for the sake of future generations and the survival of life on 
the planet. Our chapter is very concerned about the plan to build more methane gas pipelines 
in the Bobcaygeon area. 
 
We have been assisted by Environmental Defence, which has advocated for our interests in the 
Ontario Energy Board case regarding that project. This is mentioned in the submission of 
Environmental Defence, dated July 31, 2024. I can confirm that the statements in those 
submissions regarding our group are entirely accurate. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Moya Beall, 
Member SCAN-Kawartha 
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